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Draft - Minute of Annual General Meeting

Thursday 7 May 2015


Present:  A Lloyd (Chairman and Treasurer, AL), W Dryburgh (Vice Chair, WD), P Norman (PN), Iain Fleming (IF), J Allen (JA), G McAndie (GM), B Rennie (BR), A Kelly (AK), A Stewart (AS), A Duncan (AD), George Connell (GC) and 1 member of the public.
Apologies: M Williams (Secretary MW), J McMillan (JM), Cllrs A McGarry, G Yates, L Laird and D Dempsey.
Minutes of previous AGM – The minute of the meeting of 7 May 2014 was unanimously approved as a correct record.  There were no matters arising.

Chairman’s Report  - The Chairman opened his summation of ACC’s work over the last twelve months by thanking retired ACC members Fiona McDonald, Ian Pritchard, Bill Stackhouse and John Burrell.  Additional thanks were extended to John Burrell for his work as ACC Secretary and his continued role in assisting with ACC’s input on FIFEplan and to Bill Stackhouse for his role as minute secretary.  He also expressed a welcome to new ACC Councillors AK, AD, MW and AS and thanked all current members for their efforts over the last twelve months.

ACC’s work programme for the year has included involvement in the FIFEplan and  SESplan processes.  Thanks were extended to John Burrell, AK and AS for their input.  Recognition and thanks was given to the Village In Bloom Team led by PN which has continued to run at a profit, and to the new Aberdour Heritage Centre team run by BR.  ACC was instrumental in objecting to the construction of a wind turbine off Hawkcraig Road and liaising with Fife Council (FC) on resurfacing of the High Street, clearing blocked drains and gullies and constructing the triangle in front of the village clock. ACC encouraged the introduction of high speed broadband in the village.  It has arranged for a sign to be erected at the Station entrance to replace the banner highlighting Aberdour’s achievements in Village in Bloom competitions.  It has also worked with Scottish Power on the cabling issues  in Hawkcraig Road, Livingston Lane and Park Lane.  ACC has also ensured various improvement works in Aberdour Cemetery have been undertaken including repainting of gates, rebuilding of a wall, relaying of pathways and clearing old foliage.  It also endorsed the fund used to buy Brian Cushing a tent and gas stove.
Mention was made of the ongoing plan to demolish the old toilet block at the harbour and the success in persuading FC to bring forward proposals for a 20mph speed limit throughout the village which it is expected will be implemented at the end of 2016/start 2017.

Thanks were given for and recognition to FC for the contribution made by its community payback team.  It has painted fences in Hawkcraig Road, cut foliage in various village locations and relaid the edging at the Shore front.  Thanks and recognition was also given to John McQueen’s team, in particular Jim Stenhouse for their work on putting posts at Hawkcraig Point and the Fife’s Buzzing project.  Angela Shanks was thanked for her vast contribution.
Treasurer’s Report – An audited statement of Income and Expenditure for year ending 31 March 2015 was shown.  There was an opening balance as at 31 March 2014 of £13603.56 and a closing balance as at 31 March 2015 of £11303.24.  In terms of income, this included the Community Council grant from FC of £651.84 and a participatory budget of £1000 towards good causes in the village.  £750 was given towards the village brochure and £500 for the above mentioned village sign.  ACC received three donations, £500 from Pat Heneghan of ForthRoad, £500 from the company filming Outlander and £78.51 from Scotrail to cover plants for the station.

Various sums have been given to village projects and local organisations such as Aberdour Day Care (it was noted the new supervisor is JA), Aberdour Playgroup, Aberdour Baby and Toddler Group, the Heritage Centre and Aberdour Primary School.  The sums paid to Ms Creative Design Ltd and Landmark Press relate to the printing and distribution of the village brochure. 

The level of spending over the next twelve month period is not expected to be as high given there will not be equivalent outlays on a village brochure.

It was agreed that AL would submit an article to the next issue of the Village News about ACC’s work over the last 12 months.

Heritage Centre  - BR confirmed there is a written constitution and a business plan is being developed which will be used to supplement grant applications.  FC is considering the change of use application for the 2 rooms in the station to be used as the centre. An architect’s specification will be prepared to send to contractors.  Two retaining walls will be rebuilt (Scotrail will reimburse).  Simon Taylor and Gordon Maxwell will do a timeline on Aberdour history and a talk at the Aberdour Festival with 50% of ticket costs going to the Heritage Centre.  It was noted that a recent article in the Dunfermline Press on the Heritage Centre wrongly reported that Aberdour Station is already closed.

